
 

Coleford Town Council 

 

Amenities Committee 
Tuesday 13 March 2017  

Minutes  
 

Attendees: Cllrs Thompson, Allaway Martin, E Elsmore, C Elsmore, & Penny  
Cllr Lusty arrived at 6.35 pm  
Cllr Holloway arrived at 6.59 pm  
 

Cllr Thompson took the chair in Cllr Lusty absence  
1. Apologies were noted from Cllr Cox 

2. There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda 

3. There were no dispensation requests 

4. The minutes of 13 February 2018 were noted 
The Clerk reported that the planning application for the artwork was about to be submitted 
 

Cllr Lusty took the Chair  
 

5. To make recommendation re the requests from CTFC re King Georg V Recreation 
 ground & pavilion 
Recommendation  
After some discussion it was agreed that  
CTFC should be allowed to provide a moveable darts board  
CTFC could alter the height of the kitchen barrier and insert a 1’ breakfast bar along the 
wall 
The storeroom should be split in 2 and an additional entrance installed from the kitchen 
That all the works should be done at CFTC expense on the agreement that all works 
carried out pass to the ownership of the Town Council. 
The offer is made to CTFC they take out an alcohol licence for the property. That this is 
under strict conditions of the Council  
That whatever the licencing authority determine for the sale of alcohol that CTFC can only 
sale alcohol on a Saturday when a game or practice is in progress and until 7.30 pm. If 
any variation to this for a specific event permission from the Town Council must be sought. 
CTFC must comply with all licencing requirements. The Town Council will reserve the right 
to withdraw permission for the licence should any of the conditions be broken or if 
complaints are received from neighbours and or other users.  
A letter setting out all conditions to be sent to CTFC 
That a condition of hire for the KGV remains as no alcohol sales unless permission is 
sought from the Council and CTFC  
That the cost of a notice board to be erected at the entrance to the field is investigated so 
that the hire of the facility is publicised.  
 

6. To make recommendation re the installation of bells into the Clock Tower  
Recommendation  
That this matter is not pursued as the Council do not have the budget for a structural 
survey or any additional works to the Clock tower  
 

7. To make recommendation re the grit bin audit. 
Recommendation  
That the sites of all grit bins are recorded 
That all councillors are allocated a section of the parish to survey 
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The results are recoded on a large map  
This is brought to the May Public Safety Committee meeting  
 

8. To have an update on the tree works in the parish.   
The Clerk reported that both contractors for the cemetery and Old Station Way had 
confirmed that the works were scheduled and invoices would be supplied in this financial 
year. The cemetery ground was very wet and this was preventing the start of the works. 
Cllr Lusty will keep an eye on the cemetery works.  


